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(St Albans and Harpenden Practice Based Commissioning Group)














As mentioned in a previous newsletter Jon Clegg and Katrina Power have worked with Grace Broderick, Head of Adult Community Services to review the District Nursing Service to ensure that communication links are improved and that the teams become more practice focused.  The review recommendations went to the PBC Board in early November and will now be shared with the Local Management Group.





Looking forwards we are keen to work much more closely with the PBC Executive and other local partners in developing community based and specialist services for Older People, Children and those people with Long Term Conditions.  We would like to explore opportunities with you for more integrated working arrangements but also include other partners in the area to ensure that we are addressing both the health and social care needs of our patients.





There are some very good examples in the St Albans and Harpenden area of joint working and I look forward to working with you to improve local services.





Over the next year we will be giving consideration to the future of the Community Health Services in Hertfordshire and I would like to share with you some of the potential options that might be available.  Mo and other West Hertfordshire Primary Care staff joined us in a stakeholder workshop held at the beginning of September and we will share the outcome of this event in a future newsletter.





If you have any queries, comments or suggestions about the Community Health Services please contact me directly or you can speak to Mo Girach, CEO or Roger Sage, who I meet with on a regular basis.


 





Katrina Hall


Deputy Chief Operating Officer





� HYPERLINK "mailto:Katrina.hall@herts-pcts.nhs.uk" ��Katrina.hall@herts-pcts.nhs.uk�
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Special Interest Articles:





Briefly highlight your point of interest here.


Briefly highlight your point of interest here.


Briefly highlight your point of interest here.
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WELCOME TO THE DECEMBER ISSUE OF THE STAHCOM NEWSLETTER





Welcome back to our fourth issue of the STAHCOM Newsletter – our last issue in 2007. 





It has been a very busy year for STAHCOM establishing trust between members, understanding and application of PBC, building relationships with the PCT, putting in place governance of our organization and lastly getting grips with world class commissioning!!





I would like to thank our CEO, Mo Girach for all his hard work and leadership he has given us in taking our organization forward – it seems STAHCOM is certainly taking a national lead in PBC.





Anne Walker, CEO of Herts PCT attend our LMG meeting, where we shared all our work to date and how and in what areas PCT could assist us with – one in particular was a potential of a secondment of a full time data analyst. Mo is having a meeting with Beverley Flowers in the New Year to move this forward. 





Whilst CATS is our major commissioning programme for this financial year, we hope to concentrate on Community Services during 08/09 in line with our Commissioning strategy which was outlined in our first Business Plan. Any other suggestions and comments are always welcome.





And on behalf of the Board and the LMG we would like to congratulate Beverley Flowers on her appointment as Director of Commissioning – we look forward to working closely with her and her team!





I hope, as always, you find this newsletter informative and useful.





Dr Roger SAGE, Chair
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Holly Jolly Fudge





Ingredients:





3 cups semisweet or milk chocolate chips


1 (14 ounce) can sweetened condensed milk


1/8 teaspoon of salt


1 teaspoon vanilla extract


Assorted sprinkles, sugars, candy decorations





Preparation:





Place the chocolate chips in a 2-quart bowl and microwave for 1 minute, then stir them with a wooden spoon. If the chips are not completely melted, microwave them again for 30 seconds, then stir until they're smooth. 


Stir in the condensed milk, salt, and vanilla extract. 


�Line a 9-inch square pan with aluminum foil, extending it about 2 inches beyond each side. (This makes it easy to remove the fudge later.) Lightly spray the foil with nonstick cooking spray. 


�Spread the mixture evenly in the pan. 


�Chill the candy until firm, about 30 minutes in the freezer or 1 hour in the refrigerator. 


�Lift the foil from the pan and place it on a flat work area. 





Use 1-inch cookie cutters to cut out the fudge, then lightly press decorations onto each piece. Makes about 50 pieces.








CATS PROGRESS 2007-8





dermatology CATS for 


	October





Has seen 180 referrals


Retained 77% in primary care


Made a saving of £14,664 subject to PBC rectification.








d.	GYNAE CATS – UPDATE





We are pleased to report that the service is running well.  Patient survey data has revealed that patients are very satisfied with the service, and prefer being seen in a community clinic rather than a hospital setting. Patients find it helpful that they can easily approach us with any queries, both before and after their appointments. 





We are currently able to manage about 70% of referrals within the CATS, with the remainder being sent to secondary care for more invasive investigation/treatment.





We are able to manage women with heavy or irregular periods, particularly those over 40yrs, with the added reassurance from a transvaginal ultrasound scan and endometrial biopsy.  We are also able to investigate and manage women with subfertilty and have access to hysterosalpingograms at WHHT to complete the workup prior to referral to a fertility centre if needed.  





We are happy to remove cervical polyps and see patients if there is difficulty with a coil insertion. We can also perform some minor ops e.g. removal of sebaceous cysts or vaginal skin tags. We are continuing to work with STAHCOM and the PCT to look at other areas of gynaecology which can be provided in primary care to further enhance the service to patients. 





We welcome any comments you may have and thank you for your continued support.








Dr. Nisha Kedia


Gynae Clinical Lead
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SERVICE CHANGES AND IMPROVEMENTS





INTEGRATED NURSING SERVICES
































The progress is as follows:





A.	MSK CATS upto september





Has seen 1803 referrals


Retained 52% in primary care


Made a saving of £186,854 based on if this same activity had gone into secondary care





This service is shortly to be expanded to include Podiatry sessions and Acupuncture that will be linked into the multi disciplinary service to continue to improve access and treatment for patients.





The GP Clinical Lead is Dr. Mark Bevis working with Mr. Jagajeevanram and the Physio Team based at the Maple Unit, St Albans City Hospital. 





You can contact Mark at the Lodge Surgery on this service.





(more details on Acupuncture Services in the next Newsletter!)








Ophthalmology CATS for October





Has seen 689 referrals


Retained 77% in primary care


Made a saving of £(52,974) cost based on if this same activity had gone into secondary care





A complete re-launch of the information on this CATS service has gone out to all Practice Managers, GPs and local opticians this month to make sure that everyone is informed on how to refer and what to refer into this CATS. Network Eyes that won the contract for this service will again be contacting all practices offering to come and answer any questions, either clinical or operationally. Please make sure you book a visit with them as this is your service and your input is vital. 








Elms Surgery will be providing an Audiology Service as part of an extension to Ophthalmology – more in the next newsletter! 








The Sister and practices can discuss/negotiate how they want to work together to suit both parties.





We believe this will greatly improve the level of communication between the practices and our district nurses for the benefit of the patients. Two of the advantages that did fall out of the previous change will continue. Namely nursing homes will continue to be looked after by individual nurse teams, ie we wont have two nurses from different teams both attending one home and the nurses will continue to work from their current base so improved communication between themselves will remain. The level of staffing hopefully will also improve as those on maternity leave return and current sickness absence improves. All looking forward to a bright future.





Dr Jon Clegg, GP, Harvey Group Practice




















Cranberry Nut Snack Mix





Ingredients:





2 cups sunflower seeds, raw


1 cup pine nuts


1 cup pumpkin seeds, raw


1 cup cranberries, dried and sweetened


1 cup raisons





Preparation:


�Measure all of the ingredients into a mixing bowl and stir with a wooden spoon until well combined. ��Transfer some to a festive bowl to serve as an appetizer. Makes 6 cups. �











* * * * *
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CATS Referrals:





MSK:


Mapple unit:


St Albans city hospital








Ophthalmology:


Network eyes:


Tel: 01494 861967


Fax: 01494 890510


















































Time for fun!


Why not try and complete this Suduku
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Looking Back and Facing Forwards





A perspective from the Primary Care Trusts


Community Health (Provider) Services























Special announcements





Intermediate Care - Clinical 


Lead





We are pleased to inform you that Michelle McLean will be Clinical Lead for intermediate Care for STAHCOM PBC. Michelle is a Matron, specializing in intermediate care and comes with enormous knowledge and experience. STAHCOM look forward to working with Michelle and taking the challenge of intermediate care forward, under the PBC “umbrella”.





Choose and Book Lead





We are pleased to inform you that Dr Mark Sandler has been appointed as our Choose and Book Lead. He is enthusiastic of Choose and Book and no doubt help us in taking this  agenda forward.








Physio services at Harpenden Memorial Hospital has been struggling for sometime due to staffing problems caused by maternity leave and long term sickness. This has led to single handed working which was unsatisfactory for providing a good service. After successful discussions with the PCT provider services it has been agreed that starting from mid November a team of physios will work together one or 2 days a week (full days) at Harpenden Memorial Hospital to provide a more efficient and effective service. This should bring the waiting times down to 8 weeks and provide good access for Harpenden patients.





The PBC Commissioning Team will review this service closely over the next few weeks. 

















All change (again) for our district nurses.


 


You all remember how things were with our practice attached d/n’s, frequent visits to the surgery, attendance at meetings and even the occasional social event. Following a swift reorganisation with little consultation “locality patching” occurred probably the only person pleased with the process was Robert Ferris (the then manager) who promptly left! PBC has be negotiating a change in the service over the last several months, slowly  in order to avoid the mistakes of the last reorganisation and attempting to keep all parties on board.





From the New Year in St Albans and March for Harpenden we will be moving to a “practice focused” district nursing service. Teams of d/n’s headed by a d/n Sister will cover groups of practices.























CATS Referrals:





MSK:


Mapple unit:


St Albans city hospital


TEL: 01727 897767














Ophthalmology:


practice networks:


Tel: 01494 463144


Fax: 01494 473169











DERMATOLOGY:


Referrals made through choose and book  system 


And faxed to:


01727 897211











GYNAECOLOGY:


Colney medical centre:


Tel: 01727 823111


Fax: 01727 822310











UROLOGY:


The Elms medical practice:


email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:urologycats@nhs.net" ��urologycats@nhs.net�


fax: 01582 461735











ENT:


THE ELMS MEDICAL PRACTICE:


EMAIL:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ENTCATS@NHS.NET" ��ENTCATS@NHS.NET�


FAX: 01582 461735
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It has been a busy and challenging year since the formation of the two new Primary Care Trusts in Hertfordshire.  The scope of change has been significant and I know that some decisions we have made have been difficult for our staff and at times put pressure on the good relationships that exist between the PCTs and local GPs and practice staff.  I would like to thank you all for the patience and support that you have shown us during the past year.





As you will know we have had to bring together Community Health Services from the eight previous PCTs (or four alliances), establish new teams to support the delivery of care, build new relationships within the PCTs and with our stakeholders and do all of this with the background of a challenging financial recovery programme.





Whilst the recovery has continued into this current year we have established a robust financial plan with a new budget and this has meant that we have been able to use part of this allocation to recruit additional clinical staff to support local community teams.  In the St Albans and Harpenden area this has meant an additional 24 full time posts to support District Nursing, Health Visiting, Intermediate Care and Children’s Services.  We have recently shared information around the PCTs’ Community Health Services budget allocation and staffing complement with the Practice Based Commissioning (PBC) Executive and this will help the PBC Board to be clear about the level of service that is available in the local area.  We continue to work on the service specifications and these are being shared with the PBC Leads so that they can be developed with you all.


.


 











Wishing you all a very happy and merry Christmas and a prosperous and healthy new year





From: the Chair: Roger Sage, CEO: Mo Girach and the Board of Directors








Wishing you all a very happy and merry Christmas and a prosperous and healthy New Year


From the Chair: Roger Sage, CEO: Mo Girach and the Board of Directors





 Christmas Recipes
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Qute – Practice Based Commissioning software tool





St Albans practices, together with the majority of the other practices in the PCT, are taking on Qute (Katrina Power is currently undertaking the procurement) to help practices make use of the spreadsheets coming from the PCT, which they are required to validate, report on, and feed back.  





Qute is dependent upon practices streaming their data into the EMIS Web system.  All EMIS practices should have by now signed off their forms and returned them to EMIS for this to go ahead.  If you have lost your form, please email � HYPERLINK "mailto:qute@e-mis.com" ��qute@e-mis.com� for another.





Non-EMIS practices will be able to take part, but not as quickly.  Talks with the other clinical system suppliers to release their data to Web are nearing completion, but realistically it will take them at least six months to reach the same stage as the EMIS practices.  General opinion from those using it is that it is worth waiting for!





If you would like further information, please contact Qute at the email address above, or � HYPERLINK "mailto:Roz.Foad@e-mis.com" ��Roz.Foad@e-mis.com� or Katrina Power at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Katrina.power@herts-pcts.nhs.uk" ��Katrina.power@herts-pcts.nhs.uk�








Qute will give us much quicker data validation of hospital episodes. It will make the job much more streamlined. It just makes sense – it joins up all the relevant IT data that it was previously hard to bring together.” Julie Faller, Practice Manager at the Cedar House surgery in St Neots, Cambridgeshire.














Diabetes dietetic services


Community chiropody services for diabetes


Structured Education Programmes for diabetes based on validated models (such as DAFNE (T1) and DESMOND (T2): including education in appropriate self blood-glucose monitoring


One-stop specialist advise – for complex cases





STAHCOM now has a Diabetes Commissioning Subgroup which will be driving the Diabetes Commissioning Plan forwards. All Practices have a Diabetes Lead (..if you don’t know yours is in your practice – find out!). I shall be including regular Diabetes Updates within this Newsletter and I welcome any input from members of local practices in shaping diabetes care across St Albans and Harpenden








Dr Mike Walton


Clinical Lead for Diabetes STAHCOM





Diabetes service redesign and group update





STAHCOM Board has recognized that PBC offers a great opportunity for ensuring that services for people with diabetes are optimized.  To this end, STAHCOM is actively involved in drawing up a Diabetes Commissioning Plan. The provision of locally commissioned diabetes services over years to come will be shaped by STAHCOM working together in a consortium with Hemel, Watford and Hertsmere PBCs. The consortium has already commissioned a new Digital Retinal Screening service across West Hertfordshire starting from January 2008. The final shape of services locally are still being discussed – but some of the following community-based diabetes services will be within a newly designed service.





Diabetes Specialist Nurses – directly available to GPs


Insulin Initiation in the Community











“Local GP practices working solely for the wellbeing of local patients”


